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 Vermillion Township  
Regular Meeting Minutes 

March 6, 2025 

 
Attendance: 

Supervisor Vice-Chairman Jeramy Ladzun  
Supervisor Jason Anderson  
Treasurer Nick Rueger 
Clerk Cynthia Ladzun 
Attorney James J. Mongé III  

 
Vice-Chairman Ladzun opened the meeting at 7:00 pm and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
 
The Board reviewed the February 6, 2025 meeting minutes and Anderson motioned to accept them as 
written. Ladzun seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried.  
The Board reviewed the February 20, 2025 special meeting minutes and Anderson motioned to accept 
them as written. Ladzun seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried.  
 
Treasurer Nick Rueger presented the claims to the Board. Anderson motioned to accept the claims as 
presented. Ladzun seconded the motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. Treasurer Nick 
Rueger presented the disbursement and receipt registers from CTAS and provided a verbal summary 
of the treasurer’s report. Treasurer Nick Rueger mentioned that a restitution payment was received 
this month. Anderson motioned to accept the treasurer’s report as presented. Ladzun seconded the 
motion; all were in favor and the motion carried. 
 
Road and Bridge Update - Otte noted that it was a little tricky to plow the last snowfall without taking 
too much gravel from the roads due to its extremely wet content.  
 
Deputy Visit - It’s been quiet in the township. 
 
Dakota County:  
Eric Gipson, Community Coalition Specialist for Dakota County Public Health attended the meeting to 
share with the Board a program called; Dakota County Coalition to Address Shared Risk and Protective 
Factors. This coalition aims to address a variety of mental health issues that are occurring in young 
adults between 10-24 years old in the county. If anyone in the township is interested in learning more 
about this coalition, please send an email to: eric.gipsonm@co.dakota.mn.us for more information.  
 
Old Business:    
• 19731 Coates Blvd - Resident, Craig Ohern attended the meeting to discuss the progress happen-

ing at his property. He noted that a few vehicles inside the shed had been removed, and a few 
loads of scrap had been taken to a junk yard. Ladzun made note that the original complaint that he 
had received was regarding noise but has now been expanded to a concern over the large accumu-
lation of items on the property. An onsite visit will be scheduled once the weather cooperates so 
the Board can see firsthand the progress that is being made.  
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New Business:    
• Eric Rudd, with Top Notch Properties attended the meeting to explain a few parcel splits he is 

working on with property owners. Clerk Cynthia Ladzun will work with the planner to see if addi-
tional information is needed for the review process.  
 

Other Business:    
Reminders: 

• Election and Annual Meeting: March 11, 2025 at USW 662 Union Hall 
• Election to be held from 10:00 am - 8:00 pm 
• Annual Meeting to be held at approximately 8:15 pm 
• Board of Canvass Meeting: March 13, 2025 at Vermillion Town Hall at 5:00 pm 

 
Ladzun introduced our new attorney, James J. Mongé to those in attendance.  
 
Adjourn: 
Anderson motioned to adjourn at 7:33 pm. Ladzun seconded the motion; all were in favor and the 
motion carried. 
 
Cynthia Ladzun 
Vermillion Township Clerk 



2/1/2025 thru 2/28/2025

Beginning Balance $110,803.16
Interest $265.02
Receipts $699.94
Disbursements ($9,828.50)
Ending Balance $101,939.62

Beginning Balance $142,351.71
Interest $353.81
Ending Balance $142,705.52

Beginning Balance $90,515.02
Interest $224.97
Ending Balance $90,739.99

Beginning Balance $427,722.87
CD - 6 Month

Additional information can be provided, as necessary. 

Vermillion Township Treasurer Report:

Checking

ARPA/Gopher 

Money Market
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